
     The regular meeting of the Truman City Council was held April 16, 2018 at  

5:41 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Brownlee 

 

     Present:  Councilors Ebert, Hendricksen, Mosloski, Nickerson 

     Absent:   None 

 

1.  MINUTES 

     A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Nickerson to approve the minutes of 

the last regular meeting held April 2, 2018.  All yeas - carried. 

 

2.  QUARTERLY DEPARTMENT REPORT 

     EMT Mona Weihe presented the quarterly ambulance department report.  All six 

new EMT’s have made their 10 runs and are on staff.  The call volume is about the 

same as last year. 

 

3.  RESOLUTION ACKNOWLEDGING DONATIONS – RESOLUTION NO. 2018-2 

     A motion was made by Ebert, seconded by Hendricksen to approve Resolution No. 

2018-2 accepting the following donations: 

      Megan Schwartz                       $40.00  Ambulance fund 

 Brenda Hansen                         10.00 Ambulance fund 

 Barb Mager            140.00 Ambulance fund 

 Keith Worthley           20.00 Ambulance fund 

 Amy Gieseke                  10.00 Ambulance fund 

 Calvin Lamkin                     20.00 Ambulance fund 

 Mic Grunig                        10.00 Ambulance fund 

 Heartland Consumer Power      5,000.00 LED street lights 

 Community Baptist Church     12,242.29 Swimming Pool slide 

 MN Energy Resources    500.00 Community Building furnace 

All yeas – carried. 

 

4.  CITY CLAIMS 

 A motion was made by Ebert, seconded by Mosloski to approve the city  

claims with deletion of the Bartels Painting, LLC claim:  

            General Account   #36265-36304          $65,811.00 

All yeas – carried.    

 

5.  SWIMMING POOL UPDATE 

     Swimming Pool Commission members Faith Clow, Kim Breamer and Kirsten Bressler 

were present to give an update on the upcoming season.  They would like to give an 

incentive for the guards to take the necessary training.  The lifeguard training is 

$200 and the water safety instructor (WSI) training is a little bit more.  One idea 

was to give them $100 per year for two years if they work at least 20 hours per 

week or 3 days a week.  They have to take a refresher every two years.  The pool 

commission will come up with a suggestion on training reimbursement.  Last year’s 

manager would come back for $13/hour but the commission felt that they wanted to 

keep the current pay scale the same for the manager.  They have two guards 

interested in the manager position.  There are four new lifeguards this year.  

There will be an early sign up again this year.  The pool deck is in need of 

replacement.  Councilor Ebert said it would be around $4/square foot for concrete 

to do that.  Will look at fundraising for this project.  There will be some mini 

golf course improvements this year as well.  The pool will open June 2. 

 

6.  MISCELLANEOUS 

     Request for a pay increase for the park and recreation youth workers was 

denied. 

     Gave approval for a street light to be added in the 500 block of E. 1st Street 

South.   

     Will invite the city engineer to the next meeting to discuss drainage issues 

on North 3rd Avenue East.   

     Interviews will be held by the city council on May 14 & 15 for the city 

administrator position.   

 



 

7.  ADJOURN 

     A motion was made by Nickerson, seconded by Hendricksen to adjourn.  All yeas 

- carried.  Time:  6:30 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

Monte Rohman, Clerk 

  

 


